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Dear Mr Anderson 

 

 

 

Response to AER’s Issue Paper on the Review of gas distribution network 

reference tariff variation mechanism and declining block tariffs 

 

Jemena Gas Networks (NSW) Ltd (JGN) welcomes the opportunity to respond to the 

Australian Energy Regulator's (AER) Issues Paper regarding the Review of the gas 

distribution network reference tariff variation mechanism and declining block tariffs.   

 

The AER’s review comes at a crucial juncture as the gas industry explores the 

challenges associated with the uncertain future of gas networks, in the context of an 

accelerating energy transition driven by government emission reduction policies.  

 

Whilst we acknowledge the importance of the AER’s review, we express concerns 

about its timing with respect to JGN's upcoming 2025-30 Access Arrangement 

review. In the timeframes permitted, JGN is engaging with key stakeholders, 

including our Advisory Board. We have also established a Customer Tariff Forum to 

explore the different forms of price control and tariff structures. 

 

Based on our initial assessment of the AER’s Issues Paper, our preliminary 

preference is to avoid significant changes in risk sharing between networks and 

customers. We plan to engage with our Advisory Board and Customer Tariff Forum in 

July and August this year, to gather views and feedback on the matters raised in the 

AER’s Issues Paper. Our response to the AER’s Draft Decision will include insights 

we garner from both our Customer Tariff Forum and Customer Advisory Board. 

 

The energy landscape is still evolving. A prudent and cautious approach is required 

at this stage. We acknowledge the AER’s concerns around forecasting accuracy in 






